
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                  SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 1, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The Town of Surry received check # 2938 in the amount of  $16.80 for a building permit #1047 issued to 

Bill Jarrell of Green Wagon Farm for a 12 x 14 ft addition on an existing building for worker housing.  

Bruce Smith responded to a call for an owners address on 546 Rt 12.  

Eric Eichner stated the engraving for the Boston Post Cane had not been completed. He will follow up 

with a phone call tomorrow.  

The selectmen discussed the abatement request from Eversource and the need to have representation 

either by the town attorney or the legal counsel of the pool.  The selectmen have elected to speak with 

Attorney Gary Kinyon  about representing the town.  

The selectmen discussed the abatement for Dansereaux . Avitar had gained access for the property with 

the overall condition moving from very good to good with the changes not made to the tax card yet. 

Avitar has suggested abatement for this tax bill because of the decrease to the assessment. 

Brian Lord asked Jay Croteau about the taxation of his trailer on his tax card. According to his tax card, 

his trailer is not being taxed  because of its poor condition. Jay Croteau spoke with him by phone 

explaining the trailer was not being taxed because it had no value.   

Bruce Smith made a new trust request for the Trustee of Trust Funds which had been declined. He will 

contact his attorney to amend the trust. 

Building inspector Steve Goldsmith inspected the Bemis property and has declared the egress for the 

window in question is acceptable. Bruce Smith will draft a letter to Mr. Bemis with the results of the 

inspection.  

Representative John Mann spoke with the selectmen extensively  about Silvio O Conte refuge plans, the 

Maplewood committee, energy efficiency for households, and the pole assessing.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes . Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The Town of Surry received check # 789163 in the amount of $20.00 for a building permit for Joseph 

Vitale for  a Solar panel installation from Solar City.  



Jo beth Mullen spoke with Bruce Smith about a loose dog attacking her dog in the village. The selectmen 

discussed the inability to enforce any dog  ordinance at this time without a Police force.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn.  Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


